

Bobby O'neal Wright

March 4, 1941 - February 12, 2021

Bobby O'neal Wright, 79, of Leighton, passed away Friday, February 12, 2021. Due to family members having COVID-19, it has been advised to have a private service with children and grandchildren only. Burial will be at Colbert Memorial Gardens.

Bobby was a lifetime farmer and a member of New Sockwell Baptist Church. For many years, he and Rosie put on a beautiful display of Christmas lights for many to see.

Bobby was preceded in death by his loving wife of 62 years, Rosie Wright; parents, Walter and Rosa Wright; and sister, Sula Fisher (Clyde).

He is survived by his children, Ricky Wright (Jami), Rebecca Stoll (Randall), and Ronald Wright (Valorie); grandchildren, Rick and William Wright, Brandon Stoll, Miranda Randolph (Daryl), Sabrina Aday (Zachary), Katrina Yates (Tyler), Jonathon Wright (Beth) and Cody Wright (Hannah); great-grandchildren, Ailee, Addyson, William, Henry, Elijah, David, Isabella, Clay, Charlotte, Cole, Mark Thomas, Zackery, Benson, Kameron, Karter, and Tessa; and a host of other family members.

Cemetery Details

Colbert Memorial Gardens

700 Highway 43 South Tuscumbia, AL

Tribute Wall



66 I'm very sorry to hear about your fathers passing. All of you will be in my prayers.

Kerry Hamilton - February 15, 2021 at 03:43 PM



66 My heartfelt thoughts and prayers are with all the family at this sad time. My family loved all the beautiful Christmas Displays that he did. I gave them a lot of my old Christmas lights and displays about 9 years ago when I was cleaning out. I hope they were able to use them.. So sorry about him. God Bless you all!!

Imogene Nichols - February 13, 2021 at 06:37 PM



66 April Oliver Pinkard lit a candle in memory of Bobby O'neal Wright



April Oliver Pinkard - February 13, 2021 at 02:52 PM



The Wrights brought the spirit of Christmas to our area every year with their beautiful Christmas displays. I will always be grateful for those memories.

April Oliver Pinkard - February 13, 2021 at 02:57 PM



66 So sorry for the loss of Mr. Wright he was a nice man he and Mrs. Wright always lite up the Christmas season in Spring Valley. I remember all my life the beautiful lights and displays they had.

Lisa Aycock Hodge - February 13, 2021 at 11:54 AM